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HARVEST, ALABAMA
NEWSLETTER
March 2014
WORDS FROM KELLY PLANTATION HOA PRESIDENT:
Dear Residents,
Just a quick note, while it’s been a cold winter and a long hibernation would have been justified, your board has been hard at work for you. Over the winter, the social committee has worked hard to schedule events for the coming year. Our VP of Grounds has been working with our landscaper to get prepared for the spring and we will be creating a separate committee to work on landscaping options for the back ponds. Our VP of Facilities and Treasurer have been working on getting the new Card Reader system finalized and prepped for installation at the Club House, Pool and Tennis Courts and we will be hosting a work day to make a few modifications to the play area in preparation for staining. 
As always we are looking for volunteers for the various committees that support the board. Additionally, we will most likely be replacing some key positions after this year’s annual meeting. I am in my second year as President of the Board and we have several others who have served for more than a year. Please consider helping out with some of these committees and ultimately running for election to the board in September.
I'd like to take an opportunity to recognize Mrs. Leigh Brock for her outstanding contributions to the Board as the VP of Grounds. Unfortunately, due to other time commitments, Mrs. Brock has resigned from her position. We are grateful for the energy and creativity she brought to the board during her time in this position. In the interim, Mr. Mark Schoenig will be dual hatted as the Treasurer and VP of Grounds until such time as a replacement can be found
[image: image3.jpg]



We would like to welcome all the newcomers to Kelly Plantation.  If you are new to Alabama, we hope you will enjoy the Harvest area & Huntsville.  We enjoy a close communication with our neighbors & the HOA is striving to work with developers in maintaining the integrity of our neighborhood for the safety, well being & prosperity of our families & our children.  If there is anything the HOA board can do for you or if you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call upon one or all of us.

Please welcome our new neighbors (since May 2013):

	Resident:
	Address:
	Move-in Date:

	Charles & Rosemary Schoenig
	120 Burwell Ridge Trail
	5/2013

	Dee Evans
	127 Megans Mews
	5/2013

	Dajuan & Karen Tillman
	116 Burwell Ridge Trail
	6/2013

	Martell & Melody Holt
	308 Cedar Trail Lane
	6/2013

	Dan & Jessica Chitwood
	137 Megans Mews
	6/2013

	Joseph & Christy Kraham
	355 Cedar Trail Lane
	7/2013

	Matt & Leigh Brock
	241 Kelly Ridge Blvd
	8/2013

	Eric & Krystal Garrison
	110 Cedar Valley Court
	9/2013

	Michael & Susan Bish
	248 Kelly Ridge Blvd
	9/2013

	Rodrick & Melissa Crutcher
	139 Huntsmen Lane
	10/2013

	Andrew & Stephanie Shanks
	378 Cedar Trail Lane
	11/2013

	Jason & Missy Bray
	108 Megans Mews
	12/2013


FINANCIAL:

Budget Update:
A quarterly statement ending December 31, 2013 is posted to the KP web page at http://kellyplantationhoa.net/Home_Page.php to locate the statement click on “Resident Information”.  

Dues:

Thank you for paying your 2013/2014 Dues!  Statements have been sent to those with an outstanding amount.  Your balances are due NLT March 31, 2014. Your prompt payment is always appreciated. 

Audit:

An audit of the Kelly Plantation books will be scheduled in this next quarter by an accounting firm.  The review will include a review of procedures, review of expenses, payments, and deposits. 

Taxes:

The end of the year brings tax season.  The 2013 balance sheet, expenses, and revenues will be provided to the KP Tax Accountant for review and filing.
GROUNDS/FACILITIES:

Security Access Control System:
Your KPHOA Board has teamed with Access Control Systems (ACS) and Lighting located in Madison, Alabama.  ACS has been serving the Huntsville/North Alabama area for over 12 years. The company takes tremendous pride in their ability to offer what no other company in North Alabama can by providing a “One-Call” solution to all electronic/electrical system integration needs. ACS provides service to over 85 local HOA’s to include The Ledges, Clift’s Cove, Heritage Plantation, and Heritage Provence.

We are excited to be working with ACS due to their high level of service and excellence in business. 

2014 marks a year of progress for Kelly Plantation that will upgrade our community’s security by providing a secure card access to our beautiful clubhouse, pool area, and tennis court with the latest access control technology.

Benefits:

There are many benefits to having Electronic Access Control. The following are a few “proven” items:

•
Physical keys (which are easily duplicated) are no longer needed for the key areas that have been selected to have electronic access (areas noted above)

•
Every proximity access card has a specific numeric code that will be assigned to each person individually (via the latest and most user friendly software available) and are not able to be duplicated

•
By default, installing, and implementing an electronic access control system will be a major deterrent to mischief and crime in the areas that are being secured

•
The system keeps a 30-Day log of all transactions enabling KP Board to know who and when an individual gains access to our community facilities

•
The new electronic access control system will make you feel more secure when using our facilities by helping to deter and keep individuals out that aren’t supposed to be there

•
The system will enhance “prestige” in our community and thus help sustain and increase the property value of every home in Kelly Plantation
The system will offer the ability to enhance and take our community’s security to the next level too.  The access control system will integrate and time sync flawlessly with a Digital CCTV system which will provide additional “visual” verification of who and when an individual gains access to our facilities.  Local HOA clients have used this additional tool to catch and hold accountable several individuals that engaged in criminal mischief and/or damaged community property.

Another future option as technology continues to progress, more and more “High-Voltage” electrical systems (Ref: Lighting, HVAC, Gate Operators, etc.), depend on the controls via “Low-Voltage” computer/network based interfaces.  ACS has seamlessly mastered a way to combine both of our high and low voltage divisions to meet any need that Kelly Plantation HOA may have while simultaneously providing an electronic system infrastructure ready to facilitate future electronic system needs as technology progresses.

Project Time lines:

•
System Installation - almost complete   

•
Cards will be issued to residents in May, prior to the pool opening
COVENANTS:

Bulk/Lawn Debris Pickup:
There have been multiple avenues of reminding homeowners that bulk/lawn debris pick up is the 2nd full week of each month. Homeowners are asked to comply with the Architectural Guidelines updated in 2013 and found on the KPHOA website, by not placing items to the curb prior to the weekend preceding the bulk pick up. Courtesy notices have been placed in mailboxes as reminders to some homeowners.  Please note that beginning in March, fine notices will be issued to homeowners who do not comply with the guidelines on this issue. Thank you so much for your cooperation.
Spring is here!!

Now is time to identify those areas needing attention; fences, iron railings, shutters and door painting/staining. Also, pre-emergent weed treatments are being done by the multiple lawn services serving our homeowners. 
Last year covenants enforcement efforts focused on fence repairs/staining and weed control and bulk items being placed to the curb during non scheduled pick up times and much progress was made. Bulk/lawn debris pick up is the second full week of each month. This year we will continue identifying fences needing repair/staining.  Fences are to be stained inside and out and be in good repair (no bowing, missing boards etc.) The board has been very accommodating with homeowners in developing a reasonable timeframe to come into compliance once receiving a notice and will continue to do so this year. 
In addition, this year we will focus on overgrown flowerbeds and eliminating lawn debris left in the gutters and on sidewalks after lawn maintenance. Your assistance in this will be greatly appreciated. 
For more information on guidelines please view the architectural guidelines on the KPHOA home page. 
I want to thank each of you for your participation in making Kelly Plantation a desirable place to live.  A special thank-you to those who have been witnessed picking up trash in the common areas while on your daily walks! 

Volunteer Opportunity:
You are invited to participate as members of the Architectural Review Committee (AC).  The Architectural Review Committee is responsible for assessing homeowner requests to make improvements to their residence.  The following is the RAA for the AC:

1. Process homeowner requests: Receive, assess request to the covenants, and respond with approval or denial and document in spreadsheet for tracking purposes

2. Meet as needed to review requests in a timely manner

3. Work with Covenants VP to ensure compliance to the KPHOA covenants

4. Work with Covenants VP to update and or clarify Architectural Guidelines as needed

If anyone is interested in being a part of this committee please contact Toni Baker at covenants@kellyplantationhoa.net
Clubhouse Student Parking:
Kelly Plantation Sparkman High students desiring to park at the clubhouse during school hours must register for and display a KP decal on the dashboard while parked or be subject to tow. To register for a parking decal please contact Toni Baker at covenants@kellyplantationhoa.net 

Also, looking for a volunteer to take over the issuance and monitoring of parking passes for students. See Toni for more information. 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE:

We are always looking for new faces and ideas on our team. If you would like more information on joining the Social Committee please email Jaime Pannell at jaimepannell@gmail.com. 

Upcoming Events:
	April 12
	Easter Egg Hunt (9:00 ages 1-4, 9:15 ages 5 and up)

	April 26
	Spring Expo

	May 10
	Spring Yard Sale

	July 4
	4th of July Party

	September 27
	Fall Yard Sale

	November 1
	Annual Food Drive

	November 15
	Fall Expo

	Weekend of December 6/7
	Cookies with Santa (exact date and time TBD)

	December 13
	Luminaries




NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH COMMITTEE:

Recent Incidents of Vandalism in Kelly Plantation: 

1) A vehicle was vandalized on Buck Grass Circle. It was parked in front of the home owner’s house and a large rock was thrown through the windshield.

2) Outdoor furniture was vandalized and thrown into the ponds from two homes on either side of Kelly Ridge Blvd.

Please do not keep valuables in your vehicles and ensure that you have properly locked them. If your vehicle is equipped with anti theft systems, ensure that they are activated. If you suspect any illegal activity near your property and have a vehicle alarm activation button on your key fob, don’t hesitate to activate it to run them out of the area and then call the Sheriff’s Department to report the incident.  Even if no arrests are made, or evidence is gathered, the incident will make patrolling our neighborhood a higher priority.
A New Attempt to Separate You from Your Money:

This scam works like this: A person calling says - 'This is (name) and I'm calling from the Security and Fraud Department at VISA or Master Card. My Badge number is 12460, your card has been flagged for an unusual purchase pattern, and I'm calling to verify. Did you purchase an Anti-Telemarketing Device for $497.99 from a marketing company based in Arizona?' When you say 'No', the caller continues with, 'Then we will be issuing a credit to your account. This is a company we have been watching, and the charges range from $297 to $497, just under the $500 purchase pattern that flags most cards. Before your next statement, the credit will be sent to (gives you your address). Is that correct?' You say 'yes.' The caller continues - 'I will be starting a Fraud Investigation. If you have any questions, you should call the 1- 800 number listed on the back of your card (example: 1-800-VISA) and ask for Security. You will need to refer to this Control Number. The caller then gives you a 6 digit number. 'Do you need me to read it again?' Here's the IMPORTANT part on how the scam works - The caller then says, 'I need to verify you are in possession of your card'. He'll ask you to 'turn your card over and look for some numbers'. There are 7 numbers; the first 4 are part of your card number, the last 3 are the Security Numbers that verify you are the possessor of the card. These are the numbers you sometimes use to make Internet purchases to prove you have the card. The caller will ask you to read the last 3 numbers to him. After you tell the caller the 3 numbers, he'll say, 'That is correct, I just needed to verify that the card has not been lost or stolen, and that you still have your card. Do you have any other questions?' After you say no, the caller then thanks you and states, 'Don't hesitate to call back if you do', and hangs up. You actually say very little, and they never ask for or tell you the card number. What the Scammer wants is the 3-digit PIN number on the back of the card. Don't give it to them. Instead, tell them you'll call VISA or Master Card directly for verification of their conversation. The real credit card company will never ask for anything on the card, as they already know the information, since they issued the card! If you give the Scammer your 3 Digit PIN Number, you think you're receiving a credit. However, by the time you get your statement you'll see charges for purchases you didn't make, and by then it's almost too late and/or more difficult to actually file a fraud report. The police have said they are taking several of these reports daily! Please pass this on to all your family and friends.
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FRIENDLY REMINDERS:

· KP Outstanding Dues need to be made NLT March 31, 2014!!
· KPHOA Information is posted to our website and to our Facebook page:

· www.kellyplantationhoa.net, please contact KP Secretary for username/password
· Please search Face Book for Kelly Plantation HOA, Harvest, AL to be added to the group for important community news.
· Pet Owners: please pick up after your pets when walking the neighborhood.
· Please remember to obey speed limits and stop for all stop signs within our neighborhood.
KELLY PLANTATION HOA BOARD:
	Board Members:
	

	President
	Todd Watts

	Vice-President, Covenants
	Toni Baker

	Vice-President, Facilities
	Shawn Levy

	Vice-President, Grounds
	Mark Schoenig (Acting)

	Vice-President, Security

Treasurer
	Gina Bradley
Mark Schoenig

	Secretary
	Tracie McEnery

	
	

	Non-Board Members:
	

	Architectural Committee Chair
	Toni Baker

	Clubhouse Trustee
	Tracie McEnery

	Neighborhood Watch Chair
	Keith Stilwell

	Social Committee Chair

Social Committee Chair
	Lisa Taylor

Jaime Pannell



	
	

	
	


Board Meetings are held at the KP Clubhouse every second Thursday of the month at 7:00 pm. 
All residents are welcome and encouraged to attend.
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